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LETTERS TO THE EDITORLast chance to save Gale School

Editor, Citizen
This year; there will be

three warrant articles on
the Shaker Regional
School District's ballot
concerning the Gale
School. One will ask the
voters to choose to raise
$71Kthrough taxes, to de-
molish this historic struc-
ture. This will be submit-
ted by the SchoolDistrict.

At last year's District
Meeting, the Save Our
Gale SchoolCommittee re-
quested that the School
Board form a joint study
group with us to seek pos-
sible alternatives that
might satisfy both groups
as to the fate of the Gale
School. The School Dis-
trict has no interest in sav-
ing the building, consid-
ers it "in the way" and
wants it gone from its cur-
rent location. Our com-
mittee had hoped that it
could be moved to a piece
of (school) property on
Concord Street as it
seemed the only logistical

choice/location available.
Here is the break-

.down of that discussed
option:

1. The School District
could/would not consider
donating this property in
order to provide a reason-
able location to move the
building on to, entirely
separate from the Middle
School.

2. All other (studied) al-
ternativeKen Knowlton-
member of the Save Our
Gale SchoolCommittee lo-
cations were limited be-
.cause of the distance to
move to, utilities being in
the way, and/or nearby
land owner's unwilling-
ness to consider this op-
tion.

3.If the Gale Schoolwas
moved to the Concord
Street property, the School
District would be quite
concerned about the
length of time it would
take to restore it, the pos-
sible costs,what the future
use of it might be,and that

they would still have the
Gale School to deal with.

Our difficulties were;
1..We could not deter-

mine what use of the
building might be agree-
able to the SchoolDistrict.
(They offered none.)

2. We had already re-
ceived donations of mon-
ey, volunteer work, and
site prep work necessary,
offered by a company free
of charge, however we
could not seek further do-
nations without more in-
formation as to where the
building would goor what
the money would be
specifically used for.

3.The SchoolBoard rep-
resentatives on our study
.committee had no sugges-
tions to make and did not
really seem interested/in-
vested in finding a resolu-

. tion to this long running
problem. Basically, they
just watched us struggle,
failing to lend us a hand.
(However,Superintendent

Dreyer did spend consid-
erable time and effort
studying possible alterna-
tives.)

4. Even though a struc-
tural study,paid for by the
Save Our Gale School
Committee funds found
the Gale Schoof building
"sound," (only the founda-
tion needs to be replaced)
the public has been led to
believe that the building
is unfit for any future use.
This simply is not true.

Last year, the Save Our
Gale School Committee
said that if no alternative
was found, we would drop
our efforts to preserve the
building.

Weintend to honor that
commitment, but have
two final options to pres-
ent tdthe voters this year:

•Warrant Article #8-To
move the Gale School to
the property on Concord
Street.

•Warrant Article #9-To
restore the Gale School at
its present location.

(The costs of these two
options would be offset by
the money that the School
Board proposes to use to
destroy the building.)

Weare basically asking
the voters to direct the
Shaker Regional School
District to keep the Gale
Schoolfor restoration and
use it asSAU offices (as
we originally proposed.)
Once done; the Memorial
School could then be re-
verted back to needed
classroom space for the
purpose of
preschool/kindergarten
classes.
- Wehaveput the fmal de-
cision back into the hands
of the voters, right where
it should be.

So, do we demolish a
perfectly sound, historical-
ly significant building, los-
ing not only an important
piece of Belmont's her-
itage by destroying exist-
ing space that will need to
be replaced in the near fu-
ture for preschoollkinder-

garten? Or do we utilize
what we have, taking
pride in our educational
past and using it for the
School District's future?

The choice is'yours. We
ask that you reject the.
warrant article to demol-
ish the Gale School and
use that money toward
moving it or stabilizing it
where it stands ..

Should the voters
choose to save the Gale
School, our committee
will continue to work hard
soliciting donations' of
money,grants, citizen vol-
unteers, construction
work and materials. We
do not wish to further bur-
den the property taxpay-
ers.

(* For more detailed in-
formation on the associat-
ed costs and-pros& cons of
these alternatives, please
visit www.belmontnh.net.)

Ken Knowlton
Member of the
Save Our Gale

School Committee


